
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, at the time and place set forth below, the 

Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department (the “Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department”) 

and the Town of Putnam Valley (the “Town”) will conduct a public hearing for the purpose of 

giving interested persons an opportunity to express their views, orally or in writing, regarding the 

proposed issuance by the Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department of its Revenue Bonds, Series 

2020 (“Bonds”) in a principal amount not to exceed $11,000,000.00 for the purpose of (i) paying, 

or reimbursing the Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department for paying, a portion of 

environmental remediation costs, hard and soft construction costs, and equipping a to-be-

constructed new firehouse, consisting of approximately 29,000 gross square feet, with 5 bays and 

appurtenant parking (the “Project”), and (ii) paying certain costs incurred in connection with the 

issuance of the Bonds. The Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department will be the legal owner of 

the Project.  The Project will be located on a vacant site of approximately 10.3 acres on Oscawana 

Lake Road known as Tax Map Number 72.20-1-7.12 located  in the Town of Putnam Valley, 

County of Putnam, and State of New York (the “Property”), which Property is adjacent and to the 

south of 218 Oscawana Lake Road, Putnam Valley, New York.   

Date and Time of Public Hearing: Day, September 3, 2020, at 2:00 p.m. 

During the current declared state of emergency by the Governor under Executive Order 

No. 202.1, issued March 12, 2020, as the same may be extended due to the COVID-19 pandemic, 

in order to protect the health and welfare of the public in the State of New York while providing 

access to the operations of government, the general public may participate in the public hearing by 

calling the following toll-free telephone number (877) 524-1194  and use meeting I.D 137024.  

Written comments may also be submitted to the Putnam Valley Volunteer Fire Department 

and the Town via email at information@putnamvalleyfire.com no later than 5:00 p.m. on 

September 2, 2020.   

Documents regarding the proposed Bonds and other public records regarding the Project 

are in the possession of the Planning Department, Town of Putnam Valley and may be viewed in 

person upon request.   

Any person who decides to appeal any decision made with respect to any matter considered 

at this hearing will need a record of the proceedings.  As required by the aforementioned Executive 

Order, this hearing will be recorded and later transcribed and will be made available upon request 

to information@putnamvalleyfire.com and payment of the handling costs.  

PUTNAM VALLEY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT 

By: Sheryl Luongo, President 


